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Photos…. 
Thursday next week-St Peters individual 

photos-siblings from outside the school 

can come and have their photos 

together from 8.00am. 

 
Photos…. 
Open day at St Peters….. 

 

 
A reminder about 
Data checking and 
Arbor…. 
Taking our lead from the Manor 

newsletter this week-we MUST remind 

parents and carers that it is your 

responsibility to log on and check the 

information we have on file for you and 

your children. If we have and emergency-

it is important that we can contact you! 

We need to know if your children have 

an allergy or if they are permitted to join 

us on local visits etc. We need to be sure 

that the information we have is accurate. 

We use the same information package 

at St Peters, Park and Manor. Here is the 

message that was in their newsletter this 

week and we would like our parents to 

be aware of this too. Please log on and 

check the information we hold is 

accurate-its really important!  

 

Data checking 

It is important that the data we hold for 

parents, carers and students is correct 

on the portals. In particular, we must 

hold up to date and accurate emergency 

contact details for parents and carers. 

As such, please ensure that you log onto 

the parent portal and check the details 

are correct that we hold, amending them 

as necessary. It is the responsibility of 

the legal guardians to update these 

records via the portal. 

 

The Big Ambition 
survey….  
The Children’s Commissioner for England has 

recently launched ‘The Big Ambition’ to hear 

directly from children, young people, and 

parents across the country. This is an 

opportunity to hear from all children, in every 

part of the country and in every setting. The 

survey will be used to encourage policymakers 

to think about children and young people’s 



 

  

needs, to ensure children’s voices are reflected 

in the decisions that will affect them in years to 

come. Education settings play a critical role in 

enabling us to hear from as many children and 

young people as possible.  

That is why we are encouraging all settings in 

England to take part and let their pupils have 

their say on what is important to them! To find 

out more head to The Big Ambition page  

 

To take part in The Big Ambition survey visit: 

www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambi

tion. 

 

A Message from The 
Local Authority on 
Measles / MMR 
vaccination….  
Measles cases are rising across the country, 

with over 102,000 children starting primary 

school in England being at risk of catching the 

disease. We are asking education settings to 

share key messages from the NHS about MMR 

/ measles and how to get vaccinated. The Back 

to school MMR Guidance PowerPoint 

Presentation (windows.net) from the NHS 

includes information to share.  

 

 
 

 

 

Measles is highly infectious and if left 

unvaccinated nine out of ten children in a 

classroom can catch the disease if just one 

child is infectious. Please share these resources 

with colleagues, parents, and where suitable, 

community organisations to increase 

awareness and encourage parents to get their 

children vaccinated. 

 

Harvest….  
Both schools visited the church for our superb 

harvest festivals this week. St Peter’s were the 

first to go-early on Monday with Park on 

Tuesday afternoon. It was a real pleasure to see 

the church full of our children and hear them 

sing. A big thank you to all our parents, carers 

and families who came along and supported-

especially those who helped walk the children 

to the church on Tuesday!  

Thank you also for your incredible generosity. 

Ginny and I drove the collected donations of 

food to the Raunds Food Bank-check out this 

huge haul! 

 

 
 

Your kindness will go to support others and 

there is nothing better than kindness! Thank 

you!  

 

 
 

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition
http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition
https://dfecomms.blob.core.windows.net/health/BacktoschoolMMRregionalcommskitSept23FINALstakeholder.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://dfecomms.blob.core.windows.net/health/BacktoschoolMMRregionalcommskitSept23FINALstakeholder.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


 

  

 
 

 

 

Pretty in Pink….  
This week we all dressed in pink and red to 

raise awareness of World Mental Health day 

and to raise money for our trust charity KELLY’S 

HEROES. 

Thank you so much for your kind donations and 

the children looked bright and colourful!  

Kellys-Heroes Homepage  

 

 
 

 
 

 

Town Council 
events…. 

• Halloween Party 27th October – Tickets 

on sale Monday the 2nd October  

 

Please see the poster attached for full details. 

Raunds Town Council 

 

 

 
Magnificent 
Millicent…. 
Millicent in Year 4 is completing a 

fantastic challenge to do 100 skips a 

day to raise money for cancer research. 

She is hoping to raise as much money as 

possible for the worthy cause, so if you 

can sponsor her towards this challenge, 

please find Millicent around school and 

fill in her sponsorship form. 

 

 
 

https://www.kellys-heroes.co.uk/


 

  

Woodwind 
opportunities…. 
Northamptonshire Music and Performing 

Arts Trust are proud to announce 

availability for woodwind lessons at St 

Peter’s.  

They offer music lessons on the 

recorder, flute, clarinet and saxophone 

(some are age dependent.) Auditions are 

available before you sign up and 

instruments (excluding recorder) will be 

available on loan from NMPAT. Please 

speak the school office for costs on 

lessons, and to arrange an audition on 

your chosen instrument.   

Here are two of our newest maestros…. 

. 

 
 

Late for a pick up at 
Park-please let us 
know…! 
We realise that sometimes emergencies 

can occur when it is time to collect your 

child at 3.15pm and that on a rare 

occasion you may be late.  If this 

situation arises, can you please inform 

the office as soon as possible.  We have 

had a number of children very upset as 

we have been unable to explain where 

their parent/carer is. 

Many thanks for your help in this matter. 

 Life Education 
Visits…. 
The Coram Life Education & SCARF team 

visited our schools this week. Pam set 

up her enormous tent in the school 

halls… 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The children’s charity Coram Life 

Education provides Health and 

Wellbeing Education support to schools. 

Workshops are delivered by Pam, an 

amazing educator!  

• Early Years and Key Stage 1: children 

learn about keeping their bodies 

healthy, managing feelings, being a 



 

  

good friend and the safe use of 

medicines.  

• Key Stage 2: Years 3 and 5-children 

explore emotional needs, choices 

that can affect health and wellbeing, 

qualities of friendship, how to cope 

with bullying and the influence of 

friends. They also consider the 

effects and risks of drug use, 

including medicines, alcohol and 

tobacco as well as learning about 

how few people in their age group 

and older ages, actually use non-

medical drugs – this is social norms 

education. 

 

The sessions were awesome and the 

children loved the excitement of the tent-

there was even a guest appearance from 

Harold the giraffe!  

 
 

Match of the Day…! 
Congratulations to our football teams 

yesterday. They were brilliant in the first 

NET cluster schools football festival. We 

finished 1st         and 3rd         all collecting 

a medal to take home.            
 

 

 
 
 
 

West Stowe… 
The Year 4s had a fantastic day at the Anglo 

Saxon village, West Stow. We started the day by 

exploring the replica village - we visited a 

sunken house, hall, workshop, weaving room 

and many more buildings.  

 

The children asked some wonderful questions 

to the historians of the site during a Q&A 

session and impressed them with their 

knowledge from our lessons. 

In the afternoon, we headed to the village 

museum. We saw a huge variety of artefacts 

from jewellery to human remains! We also 

learnt about what they wore and some of the 

children even decided to try out the Anglo Saxon 

fashion for themselves.  

 

We ended the day by being investigators! 

Children were given their own artefact to 

explore before presenting their findings. A 

brilliant day had by all! Well done Year 4s. 

 

 

 



 

  

         
 

 
 
Next week’s dates… 
W/B 16.10.2023 

Monday:  

StP Collective Worship  

Park: Trust leader’s visit  

Park: 3.15-4.30 Multi skills club yr1 after 

school 

Tuesday:  

Park: Experience Harvest at the church -

throughout the day our year groups will 

be walking to the church to learn all 

about this important time of the year 

Wednesday:  

StP: Open events at St Peters. 10.00am 

2.00pm, 4.00pm and 6.00pm  

Park: 3.15-4.30 Multi skills club yr2 after 

school 

Thursday:  

StP school individual photos-siblings 

from 8.00am  

Friday:  

Park VIP Assembly,  

StP PCSO talk about Halloween and Fire 

Works  

StP Celebration Collective Worship 

Attendance… 
(National average is 95.3%) 

 

Park  

All students 96.4% 

 

Eagles 96.3% 

Kingfishers 93.8% 

Sparrows 92.6% 

Puffins 92.1% 

Red Kites 98.8% 

Robins 99.6% 

 

 

St Peter’s 

All Students 97.4% 

 

St George 96.8% 

St Christopher 98.4% 

St Martha 99.3% 

St Andrew 97.5% 

St Mary 95.6% 

St Cecilia 98.1% 

St David 95.8% 

St Patrick 98.1% 



 

  

This week’s 
messages…. 

  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


